
9th June, 2017 

Message from our Campus Principal - Michelle Reid-Metcalf 

KEY DATES 

9 Jun REPORT WRϥTϥNG DAYɁNO STUDENTS 

12 Jun QUEENɅS BϥRTHDAY PUBLϥC HOLϥDAYɁSCHOOL CLOSED 

13-16 Jun YEAR 7 COOLAMATONG CAMP 

30 Jun END OF TERM 2 

17 Jul START OF TERM 3 

25 Jul YEAR 10  MENϥNGOCOCCAL ϥMMUNϥSATϥON 

Exam Week This Week 

This week, Year 10 students are undertaking their Semester exams in English, Mathematics, Science and 
Humanities.  Later this week most will complete their ɲrst VCE exam at the University Campus. 

Year 9 students have English and Mathematics exams this week as well. 

There are a number of reasons for giving students examinations in these year levels: 

¶ ϥt helps prepare students for future similar assessments such as VCE exams, aptitude tests and entrance 
exams 

¶ ϥt gives the student and their teacher a measure of the skills they have already mastered, and what needs 
more work 

¶ ϥt helps students to take responsibility for their long-term learning.  ϥt is not suʛcient to learn a skill or fact 
for a few days. To have Ɉproperlyɉ learnt something, it must still be in the long term memory. 

ϥn the days after these exams, students will review how they went with their teachers, who will give them 
strategies on how to approach this kind of assessment more eϜectively in the future, as well as what skills and 
knowledge do they need to review. 
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Please encourage your students to talk about their exam experience at home; if you feel they 
have been unduly stressed or otherwise aϜected, please contact the year level leaders for 
advice. 

Attitudes to School Survey 

We want our students to tell us what they think 

Our school is conducting a survey to ɲnd out what your child thinks of our school. The Attitudes to School 
Survey is an annual student survey oϜered by the Department of Education and Training. The survey assists 
schools in gaining an understanding of students' perceptions and experience of school. 

Our school will use the survey results to plan programs and activities to improve your child's schooling 
experience. 

The survey only takes 20-30 minutes to complete and occurs during your child's class time. 

The survey results will be reported back to the school in Term 3. The survey results are included in the annual 
report. 

The Department has updated the survey for 2017 to include important new measures that are known to 
inɳuence student engagement and performance. 

Students privacy is our priority 

Your childɅs privacy and the conɲdentiality of your childɅs survey responses will be protected at all times. No 
identiɲable personal data is included in the survey response ɲle. 
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CAMP 

Next week most of the cohort will be away at Camp 

Coolamatong for the week.  Those students 

attending camp have received a packing list that 

explains all the details of what to bring.  The list also 

explains that students are not permitted to bring 

food (aside from their lunch for Tuesday) or 

electronic equipment.  They are also not required at 

school until 9:30am on Tuesday. 

Students not attending camp are required at 

school.  There is a program of classes scheduled for 

them.  Any queries regarding the school program 

during camp week can be directed to Nikki Davies on 

5165 0600. 

Looking After Yourself 

Last week, we invited the Churchill Campus Year 7Ʌs to come and join us for a day of focusing on looking after 

yourself.  The three session day included a presentation from Brainstorm Productions, another from GCASA and 

Victoria Police, and then a third reɳective session to allow the students to think further about promoting self 

image.  The student leaders have detailed the day below. 
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On the 1st of June, the group of Churchill Kurnai Year 7Ʌs decided to grace us with their 

presence for a relaxed day on self-image and positivity. They were there for almost the 

entire day and us year 7Ʌs were largely encouraged to connect and socialise with the people 

from the other campus, as in 4 years weɅll all be going to the same campus together up at 

the university spot in Churchill.  

At the beginning of the day, we were all sat down to watch a production by Brainstorm 

Productions called The Hurting Game. ϥt began setting the scene of a video game based 

around popularity, cyberbullying and stereotypical school antics. Then later ɲnding out it was 

simply a pair of year twelves, Sam and JimɅs drama ɲnal. They ended up reminiscing on their 

past selves in grade prep, grade 6, year 7 and year 10. Sam was pictured to be a girl who 

didnɅt want to be left out and gave everything to ɲt in, and Jim started changing himself to 

impress the Ʉbad boysɅ whoɅd often bully him otherwise. ϥt ended with them practicing their 

routine again but ending it with a meaningful end. After the great show was over we could 

ask questions and clarify some things about it we didnɅt understand.  

Afterwards we went over to the gym to play some dodgeball, and many of us were slightly 

disappointed we werenɅt allowed to have a Morwell versus Churchill game for the fun of it.  

Following recess came a presentation in the Hex. We all sat down to be greeted by two adults making awareness of sexual assault. 

They began by stating that it was ɲne to leave if we felt uncomfortable throughout the presentation, few children did though. The 

presentation shared heart breaking stories like Amanda ToddɅs tragic suicide story and Rehtaeh Parsons devastating sexual assault 

and abuse story. The reasoning behind this was for awareness about giving away our identities online and not to trust strangers on 

the internet. The two presenters talked us through consent through a humour ɲlled video about tea that lightened the mood. The 

whole presentation was a heart-warming and helpful guide to the basics of sexual assault. After being at the sexual assault 

presentation the year 7Ʌs were more cautious about online and the harmful eϜects of sexual assault.  

Afterwards we all were encouraged to mingle with the Churchill Kurnai students due to the fact that in years 11 and 12 we will all go 

to the university campus together. We all sat at tables to create presentations about self-image. All students were encouraged to do a 

poster, skit or some other form of entertainment to reɳect on self-image. The making of these presentations proceeded until after 

lunch but before we could continue them, we had some free sausages to eat! The school set up a sausage sizzle for all year 7 

students. The sausages disappeared quickly as all students were hungry from all the hard work we had done during the day. As we 

ate the greasy sausages, a few jealous glares were given from the older year levels but there were none left to share with them. We 

continued on with our posters after lunch but this time, on full stomachs. For a reward for the hardest and most eʛciently working 

students, the teachers gave out chocolates and canteen vouchers which many students worked hard to get. All groups came up with 

creative ways to share messages about positive self-image and many groups made an abstract presentation.  

 

Altogether the day was a success for the reason that the message of positive self-image was reɳected on all students that participated 

in the day. All students had fun and all in all everyone had a good day. 
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Year 8 has been busy in recent weeks.  School sports have seen a large 

number of students out and competing for their school in winter sports.  We 

welcomed a presentation to the students about managing bullying, 

particularly about the role of the bystander in bullying situations.  The 

students have also all been giving their opinions on how the school is 

catering for them.   

Karoonda Camp 

Participation in school camps is really important for 

building relationships and developing resilience and 

teamwork.  There are opportunities we can aϜord to 

students in the camp environments that cannot be easily 

reproduced in the school grounds.  We are still able to get 

some more students on to the Year 8 camp and ϥ would 

strongly encourage families to consider the 

opportunity.  Our feedback from students who have 

attended in the past is always very positive.  ϥf you are 

experiencing ɲnancial concerns, please contact me to 

discuss further how we can support your child to 

participate in these incredible experiences. 

Learning Behaviour Update 

Have you read the behaviour update report for your child?  These were re-

leased recently and come out roughly every ɲve weeks.  This is a good oppor-

tunity to receive some communication from your childɅs teachers about the 

behaviours they are displaying towards their learning.  These reports are not 

a measure of capability or possibility, only the eϜorts being made to im-

prove.  We consider this to be more important than the standard of academic 

achievement being reached by the student.   

ϥf you have any concerns about levels being indicated on the reports, please contact the teacher directly to dis-

cuss them.  ϥf you have concerns about the overall report, please contact me to talk about that.  To give you an 

idea, "concern" and Ɉnot satisfactoryɉ are very low results and indicate signiɲcant work required to im-

prove.  ɈSatisfactoryɉ still requires quite a lot of eϜort to be made.  A child who is achieving at a ɈGoodɉ or 

ɈExcellentɉ standard in every area is likely to be working to improve their potential constantly.  This is what we 

expect. 

Talk over the results your child has received with them and discuss them at length.  Help them set goals to im-

prove and encourage them to talk to their teachers about results they are struggling to explain.   
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ATTENDANCE 

Looking over attendance for Year 8 students, many are showing alarming rates of absence.  ϥf your 

child is absent from school, on average, more than one day a fortnight then they are far below 

expected attendance.  This includes repetitive lateness and early ɲnishing.  Our classes work from 

the moment we start until the moment we ɲnish and we expect our students to be in the 

classroom doing so the whole time.  When absent, students are expected to follow up with their 

teachers for work they have missed.  This is the responsibility of the student.  ϥf long term absence 

is expected and cannot be avoided, please ensure that you communicate with me so that we can 

put in place appropriate measure to try to lessen the impact on your childɅs education. 

School Soccer 

On the 25th of May, selected students represented our school in the school soccer tournament. Unfortunately, none 

of the Year 8 teams won overall. Overall it was a good day out and most people enjoyed themselves.  

Behavioural Reports 

The third batch of behavioural reports have just come in. Many students scored 3.5 or over which is an excellent 

achievement. Some students even got perfect marks. 

ϥtɅs My School Too  

Last week the whole school watched a presentation called ϥtɅs My School Too. ϥt was an educational presentation on 

bullying, showing what to do if youɅre bullied, and what to do if youɅre in the situation of being a bystander. ϥt also 

looked at how not to be a bully.  

Entrepreneur day  

Year 8 have been studying economics for the last term. This has been a build up to the market day that we are run-

ning. The day is so that we get to experience what itɅs like to be a small business owner.  

 

Olivia Mitchell, Emma Thompson and Christien Wilson 

Year 8 Student Leaders.  

 



MORWELL CAMPUS  -  PATHWAYS TO SUCCESS      

Year 9 News ɎɎɎ.   

Cleo Lazaris 

Year 9 & 10 Team Leader 

Lazaris.cleo.c@edumail.vic.gov.au 

! ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƻ Ŏŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ !.{9b/9 Ih¢[Lb9 рмон отмм ǇǊŜŦŜǊŀōƭȅ ōŜŦƻǊŜ фŀƳ ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ ǊŜŎƻǊŘŜŘ ŎƻǊǊŜŎǘƭȅ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ ǇƘƻƴŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ ƻŶŎŜΦ 

Well it has been a busy week for our Year 9 students!  We started the week with 
our Project Presentations and ɲnished with the examinations for English and 
Maths.  ϥ wish you all a restful, extra-long weekend! 

Year 9 Projects 

Thank you to all our students, teachers and families that supported this 

opportunity for students to showcase their work.  ϥt really is a great feeling to 

be able to celebrate what everyone has achieved.  Well done Year 9Ʌs. 

Melbourne Discovery Camp 

A reminder to pay the $50 deposit if you havenɅt already done so, to secure 

your place on this camp.  Camp Melbourne Discovery is on 16th to 20th 

October, where we will experience a number of the activities Melbourne has 

to oϜer.  More information will follow as the itinerary is ɲnalised.  ϥf you have 

any questions or require any form of assistance, please let me know. 

Year 9 Mid-Year Exams 

Well done to all students for approaching their exams with a positive attitude and doing their best to achieve 

their best. The feedback you get from your exams will allow you to ɲnd areas for improvement.  Your teachers 

will provide valuable strategies for you to continue achieving going forward.  Make sure you ask lots of 

questions and use the advice provided. 
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Year 10 students will ɲnish a busy week with a well-earned long weekend.  All 

students have completed exams in four core subjects and their Year 11 VCE 

subject.  Well done! 

Exam Feedback 

Following the exams, teachers will provide valuable feedback on areas for 

improvement.  ϥ encourage all students to use this feedback, ask questions 

and take the time to learn the necessary skills to be successful in Semester 2. 

Central Australia Camp 
 
A reminder to keep making the scheduled payments for the Central Australia 
camp.  An itinerary and equipment list will be provided during term three. 

First Step 

On 14th June, all Year 10 students will participate in the 

ɲrst step towards selecting their subjects for Year 11.  

Please see the attached letter for more information.  

As always, if you have any questions, please call me on 

5165 0600. 

VET Tasters 

ϥn Year 11, students are able to complement 

their VCE or VCAL course with a Vocational 

Educational Training (VET) subject which are 

mostly undertaken at a TAFE facility.  On the 

23rd June, many Year 10 students will get a taste 

of the VET courses on oϜer in 2018. 

Women in STEM program 

The Australian Government has identiɲed that our future lies in the areas of Science, Technology, Engineering 

and Maths (STEM). Ecolinc is a Science and Technology ϥnnovation centre and they will be hosting a number of 

our Year 9 and 10 girls on the 14th June.  The aim is to encourage girls to pursue a career in STEM. We look 

forward to hearing back from the girls. 

Meningococcal ϥmmunisation 

On the 25th July, Latrobe City Council are providing free 

meningococcal immunisations for all Year 10 students. A Consent 

Card has been distributed to students this week and needs to be 

returned on Tuesday, 13th June. 



Dear Parents and Carers, 

On Wednesday the 14th June, all Kurnai Year 10 students will participate in the 
ɈFirst Stepɉ towards selecting their subjects to study in 2018.  ϥn reality, this is 
not the ɲrst step, but another along and continuous path towards 
understanding themselves and their goals.  

The First Step sessions are a compulsory event for all Year 10Ʌs and will be held 
at our University Campus in Churchill.   The ɲrst session begins at 8.30am with 
an address from the Campus Principals and information from the Vocational 
Educational Training (VET) coordinator. 

Throughout the day, students will participate in lessons from each Learning 
area where they can gather information about the subjects on oϜer.  They will 
gain an understanding of what will be studied in each subject so that they can 
make an informed decision before course counselling later in the year. 

Students are required to catch their regular bus that they would catch on a 
Thursday morning, and meet at University Campus. Similarly, students will be 
able to catch their regular bus directly home, at the end of the day. 

 

Cleo Lazaris 

Year 10 Team Leader 
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Work Ethic 
Angie Dann  

 Rhiannon Kelly  

ϥsabella Hollis  

Olivia Mitchell  

 Jojo Utanga  

 Dominic Palmer  

Engagement 
Shaylee Pieters  

Teniel Sunderland  

Relationships 
Byran Harrison  

Excellence 
ϥsabella Hollis  

Chloe Radford  

 

Congratulations to our PBS Recipients 
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Calendar of Excursions / Camps 

Year 7  
Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

13-16 Jun Coolamatong Camp $287 CLOSED 

17 Jul ɀ 15 Dec Year 7/8 SwimmingɁboys Term 3, girls Term 4 $NϥL 23/6/17 

    

Year 8 
 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

17 Jul ɀ 15 Dec Year 7/8 SwimmingɁboys Term 3, girls Term 4 $NϥL 23/6/17 

    

9-13 Oct  Karoonda Camp $480 CLOSED 

Year 9 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

14 Jun Emerging Stem for Women $NϥL 13/6/17 

14 Jun Operation Flinders Celebration $NϥL 13/6/17 

21 Jun Screen World Exhibit $9 16/6/17 

Year 10 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

14 Jun Emerging Stem for Women $NϥL 13/6/17 

14 Jun Operation Flinders Celebration $NϥL 13/6/17 

13-22 Sept Central Australia Camp $1200 CLOSED 

All Years  
 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

18 Apr - 15 Dec Community Garden/Woolworths $NϥL CLOSED 

    

24 May-20 Oct AϥME $NϥL CLOSED 
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ϥnsurance and Ambulance Cover 

Parents are reminded that the Department does not provide personal accident 

insurance for students. Parents and guardians are responsible for paying the cost 

of medical treatment for injured students, including any transport costs. ϥn some 

circumstances, medical or other expenses will be paid by the Department where it 

is assessed that it is likely, that the Department is liable for negligent (careless) acts 

or omissions of its staϜ or volunteers.. 

  

Student accident insurance policies are available from some commercial insurers. 

These cover a range of medical expenses not covered by Medicare or private 

health insurance.  

 

Personal property is often brought to school by students, staϜ and visitors. This 

can include mobile phones, calculators, toys, sporting equipment and cars parked 

on school premises. The Department does not hold insurance for personal prop-

erty brought to schools and has no capacity to pay for any loss or damage to such 

property. 

AϥME TUTORϥNG STARTS TUESDAY 2nd MAY, 2017 

AϥME tutoring will be held at the Senior Campus of Kurnai College in Churchill. The 

session will be held in the library.  

This is available to all indigenous students from both the Junior Churchill Campus 

and students from the Senior campus.  

On Tuesday 9th  May, 2017, the students from the Morwell Campus will have a 

tutoring session in the Morwell Library. For the month of May the tutoring will 

alternate between the campuses.  

ϥf you have any questions please contact Marina, Koorie Student Wellbeing Oʛcer 

on 5132 3832. 
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Up and Coming PerformancesɎ 

Monday 26th June: Morwell Campus, in the Common Room, 
commencing 6:30pm  

Featuring Morwell Campus students studying music plus selected classroom 
music students and Year 11 and 12 VCE Music Performance students.  Entry fee ɀ 
Coin(s) of own choice. 

Tuesday 27th June: Churchill Campus, in the Drama Room, commencing 6:30pm 

Featuring Churchill Campus students studying music plus selected classroom 
music students and Years 11 and 12 VCE Music Performance students. Entry fee ɀ 
Coin(s) of own choice. 

Forms for these performances will be issued shortly. 

Some housekeepingɎ 

¶ Junior Campus students ɀ donɅt forget to ɲll in and submit your Practice 
Logbooks and Theory Books at your next class.  Every twelve entries written 
in the Practice Logbook equals ONE $5 canteen voucher. 

¶ ϥnstrument vacancies are available at both Junior Campuses ɀ get an 
Expression Of ϥnterest Form from the front oʛce if interested. 

¶ VCE Music Performance ɀ students wanting to swap into this class for 
semester 2 need to meet with Mr Bonnici prior to enrolling in class.   

FundraisingɎ 

The collection of bagged Aluminium drink cans can be placed at the front oʛce 
and mention that itɅs for Music Department. 

Kurnai College Music WhatɅs Happening ɎɎ 
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Accessing Mental Health Services 

ϥf you think your child has a mental health problem, it can be very distressing and 

you can be left wondering what to do next.  Getting help is actually a lot easier 

than you may think.   

Step 1  

Make an appointment with a GP ɀ it doesnɅt have to be a special GP but itɅs 

sometimes better to see someone you and your child are familiar with.  When you 

make the appointment, ask them to give you a longer appointment so that you will 

have enough time to talk properly.   

Step 2  

At the GP appointment, go with your child and talk about the issues ɀ be aware 

that your child may want you to do all the talking or may want to talk to the doctor 

alone.  The GP will want to make assessments and may want to order tests (e.g. 

blood tests).  Depending on the results of these assessments, the GP may want to 

refer your child to a counsellor, psychologist or a psychiatrist.   

The GP will then write a Mental Health Treatment Plan ɀ which can entitle the child 

for up to 6 sessions with a mental health professional.   

Step 3  

Make an appointment with the mental health professional.  Things to consider 

when choosing a mental health professional are 

¶ The time until an appointment is available 

¶ Whether the appointments are available regularly (e.g. every 1-2 weeks) 

¶ Whether the mental health professional has experience with young people 

¶ How will you get to the appointments 

For further information, you can talk to the welfare team at the school or myself 

(school nurse).   

ϥ work Monday, Tuesday and Thursdays across all the campuses of Kurnai.  
Students can organise to see me by talking to their teachers or the welfare team 
or email pearse-clark.sarah.l@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Message from the School NurseɁSarah 

mailto:pearse-clark.sarah.l@edumail.vic.gov.au


Attendance  

Hotline 

5132 3711 

 
 
 

Excellence 
 
 

ɄWe  do the best we  can 
doɅ   

 
    

 
 
 

Relationships 
 
 

ɄWe  value and respect 
each otherɅ   

 
    

Kurnai Pillars 

 
 
 

Work Ethic 
 
 

ɄWe are committed to 
working hardɅ   

 
    

 
 
 

Engagement 
 
 

ɄWe actively participate in 
our own learningɅ   
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PBS Student Leadership Camp ɀ Facilitated by Jamin Heppell 
 

On Saturday 29th April, a group of Kurnai student leaders across all three 
campuses came together in Churchill for a weekend of leadership and team 
building. The camp went until Monday 1st May. The ɲrst few hours of Saturday 
were spent getting to know each of the people in the group, becoming more 
comfortable with them and our surrounding area. One of the activities we took 
part in was a meditation type technique called mindfulness; this activity was to 
bring us back down to earth and calm us after a more physical warm up.  

Night one had an activity where we wrote a poem using a template that was called 
Ɉϥ amɉ.  Jamin Heppell who was the facilitator for the weekend and encouraged us 
to share our poem but if we didnɅt we would have to share why, no matter what. 
The day ended with a dinner of pizza.  

Day 2 was challenge day.  A series of physical challenges were ɲrst up, but we 
werenɅt allowed to have breakfast until we completed them all. First challenge was 
the untangle of the human knot. Challenge 2 was the lava run where we had to 
cross an area in teams using only paper plates that had to have human contact at 
all time. The third was to split the teams in half again and create four arrows out of 
laminated paper we were given, except we didn't know what shapes we initially 
had to create. Challenge 4 was where the group split into pairs to go through the 
chair maze, blindfolded! One person had to stand on the outside directing the 
other towards the opposite side of the maze without bumping into the chairs. The 
second last challenge, challenge 5, was where everyone was on their own, the 
physical challenge. ϥt consisted of 50 burpees, 50 shuttle runs, 50 push-ups, 50 
squats and 50 sit-ups. Afterwards with us all mostly shaking and sweating 
profusely from exhaustion and hunger, each person then had to sort out a 
teaspoon of hundreds and thousands into colour groups, with a straw!  

The second night we were given half an hour or so to prepare a presentation at 
least 90 seconds long about either our greatest fear or a personal challenge we 
were facing. Everyone there was surprisingly very open and many touching stories 
were shared. We all learnt things about each other that we wouldnɅt have known if 
we hadn't gone to the weekend camp. The amount of trust required to share 
these personal stories was amazing and we were all touched to be trusted so 
much. The night ended there and many of us went to sleep that night rather 
moved by what was shared that evening.  

The ɲnal day we were let out with a very heartfelt goodbye. All of us sat down in a 
circle and had a number, then Jamin would pick one number group. That group 
would then stand up and a question would be asked. Something like Ɉsomeone 
who was open and tried their best this weekendɉ then allowing the group to locate 
someone around the circle (all people except the standing group had their eyes 
shut) and touch them on either the shoulder or knee to consider them recognised 
for the action. ϥt was amazing to feel how many people recognised you and what 
for. With this ending oϜ the camp, we all went our separate ways, taking all our 
great memories and connections with us. The camp truly was an amazing 
experience. 
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